
Welcome to all new students and families—we hope you settle into your new class and make many new 
friends:  Charlotte Logo, Bernard Iannang, Cordelia Som Rickit, Kiara Tumanuvao, Koby Wei, Kruz Tango 

Jane Milner-Principal  

22 
September 

2017 

Aims Games  
Tauranga  

Tell me your 
story. Sing me 

your song  

Cultural Arts 
Exhibition  

Transition to 
Intermediate for 

Year 6’s  

 

26 Sept 
Meeting and 

Open night for 
Year 6/7/8 

28 Sept  
Reports home 

Last day  
Term 3  

29 September 

First Day 
 Term 4 

16 October  

TELL ME YOUR STORY, SING ME YOUR SONG 
On Wednesday, 6 September we were an “International” school with students and staff dressed either in their 
cultural costume or wearing an item to represent it.  Our cultures are many and varied including Aotearoa, the 
many Pacific Islands, Vietnam, Thailand, Cambodia, India, Scotland, England, and so many more.  This was to 
celebrate our diversity and the joining of our cultures in growth and friendship.  The day involved activities and 
listening to others stories and songs.  Thank you to all the families who went to so much effort to produce such 
amazing outfits for our students.  

CULTURAL ARTS EXHIBITION  
After many weeks of learning, creating and practicing we were proud to present our cultural arts exhibition this 
week! Amazing artworks have been created by all the students inspired by our “Peoples of the Pacific” unit.   
Artworks ranged from crayon and dye to printmaking, clay modelling and 3D sculptures.  We were also proud to 
have all of our cultural groups perform during the exhibition showcasing many months of preparation. 

AIMS GAMES  
On the 11th of September the Futsal team travelled to Tauranga for the 
2017 Aims Games. We were so nervous and excited as our first game 
was about to begin. We did extremely well winning five games and 
qualifying for the finals! We got off to a great start winning our quarter 
final 6-1 against Whangaparaoa College. Unfortunately we just lost to 
Rotorua Intermediate 5-2. Although we lost we all gave 110% in every 
game! In the 3rd and 4th playoff we finished 4th overall in the Aims 
Games 2017. This was still a great achievement and our 
coaches were thrilled with our efforts. The atmosphere was 
amazing, the people were wonderful and kind. Our time in 
Tauranga was fantastic and we felt privileged to participate 
and represent Redoubt North in such a major event. We also 
want to say a big thank you to Mrs Maumea and Mr Milne 
and all the other teachers and parents that helped out and 
took their time to prepare the Redoubt North Futsal team for 
the tournament. 
Written by Dickie Terepo and Harry Kaveriri N5 

TRANSITION TO INTERMEDIATE—YEAR 6’s 
An information evening for parents of students who are 
transitioning to Year 7 in 2018 will be held in the 
Performing Arts Theatre on Tuesday 26 September at 
6pm. This will be an opportunity to meet the Intermediate 
staff and complete enrolment forms to ensure your child 
has an intermediate place in 2018.  Uniforms will need to 
be pre-ordered and will be available for sizing on the 
evening. Office staff will be on hand to assist and advise 
parents on payment options for uniform.   If you require 
any information please phone the office on 2639060.  
Please note enrolment for Year 7 is essential to guarantee 
your child a place.    
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